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SOUTHEND

BID

ON-SEA

Have your say on future developement of Southend's town centre
and seafront.

Here at Southend BID we are keen to offer a unified voice for you, the businesses. Therefore,
we are sending to you the letter below on behalf of Southend Borough Council. The Council
are eager to hear your views on the Preferred Approach Southend Central Area Action Plan
(SCAAP) which is now out for public consultation. More information and details regarding the
SCAAP are outlined in the letter.

Please do note two Public Worlshops on 21st January 2016 are planned as part of the consultation
exercise . Full details included below.,

southend
onsea

BOROUGH COUNCIL

Dear Consultee

Have your say on future development of Southend’s town centre and

central seafront

Residents, businesses and other stakeholders across the Borough are invited to help shape the

Council's vision for the future development of the Town Centre and central Seafront over the next

five years.

Southend-on-Sea Borough Council has prepared a Preferred Approach Southend Central Area Action

Plan (SCAAP). The purpose of the SCAAP is to give more detailed consideration to how and where

regeneration and growth can sustalnably be accommodated In the Southend Central Area, including
1



th * Town Centre, Central Seafront Area and gateway neighbourhoods of Victoria and Sutton.

It contains proposals for ‘Policy Areas’ and ‘Opportunity Sites' aimed at strengthening and
transforming Southend Town Centre's sub-regional role as a successful retail and commercial
destination, cultural hub and educational centre of excellence, leisure and tourist attraction and
an excellent place to live.

It also seeks to safeguard, conserve and enhance the significant biodiversity, green space and other
environmental resources in the area and on the foreshore, as well as to bring about public realm
and access improvements,

The Preferred Approach version of the SCAAP is accompanied by a Policies Map, a Sustainability
Appraisal Report and non-technical summary, a Consultation Statement and relevant supporting
background documents,

The Plan can be viewed and commented upon by visiting www.southend.gov.uk/scaap.

Southend Borough Council would welcome your views on the draft SCAAP by 15th February 2016.
Your comments will then help shape the production of the final version of the Plan,

The quickest and easiest way Lo submit comments is via our online system at this

link:http:/ /southend.jdi-consult.net/localplan/

Comments may be submitted by selecting the relevant document then clicking on the pen symbol
next to the section of the document on which you wish to comment, Before you submit comments
for the first time you will need Lo register on the system. This 15 a simple process requiring a valid
email address. If you are already registered on the online consultation system you can use the
same login and do not need to re-register.

We recognise that not everyone has access to the Internet and that it is important that no one is
excluded from participating. Copies of the Response Form are also available from Southend Civic
Centre, or on request by calling 01702 215408,

There are also two public workshops planned on 21st January at the Laurel & Hardy Room, Park Inn
Palace, where members of the public can learn more about the Action Plan and shape its content.

« Public Workshop 1 - 21st January, 10:00-12:30
* Public workshop 2 - 21st January, 18:00-20:30

To have your say and view the full reports:

» Head online and visit: www.southend.gov.uk/scaap
« Call 01702 215004 and request a printed copy

» Visit your local library

« Visit the Southend Civic Centre

+ Respond using Response Form:
o online at: www.southend.gov,uk/planningpolicyconsultations

o via email: |df@southend.gov.uk

o Post: FAO Debee Skinner
Department for Place
Southend-on-Sea Borough Council
PO BOX 5557

Civic Centre

Victoria Avenue

Southend-on-Sea

Essex S52 6ZF



Appendix 2
osoutnend-on-sea Borough Council

Department for Place

Peter Geraghty Head of Planning and Transport

Our ref: TPI00M80/08 Telephone: 01702 215000

Your ref: Feoe

Datn: 13 Janumy 2016 E-mal: oounal@southend pov.uk
Cantact Nome: Debee Skinner DX 2812 Southand

The Occu

Southend-On-Sea

sinaee.

Dear Occupler

Have your say on our vision for the town centre and seafront

We are writing to invite you to have your say on our vision for the development of
Southend's town centre, seafront and neighbouring areas over the next five years.

Qur vision Is contained within a document called the Southend Central Area Action Plan

(SCAAP) and is avallable online at: www, southend.gov.uk/scaap

In this document, we have set out our preferred approach to the future development of the
Southend Central Area, which includes the Town Centre, Central Seafront Area and
adjacent neighbourhoods of Victoria and Sutton. We are asking local residents and
business share their views by 15 February, so that we can take these Into account as we

fina-tune this document.

We have divided the Southend Central Area into a number of ‘Policy Areas’, each with its
own set of policies and proposals. We have also Identified a number of Individual
‘Opportunity Sites’, whose development would benefit the town, The SCAAP also seeks to
protect and enhance green space and other environmental features of the town and
foreshore, as well as bring about more attractive public spaces and improve access and

transport,

A map displaying the location of all Opportunity Sites can be found online here:
http:/Mmww.southend.gov.uk/downloads/file/4016/map_a_%E2%80%93_scaap_policy_area

s_site_allocations_and_outstanding_sites

Your property or premises has been identified as being near OS7 - Southend Pier and as
such this public consultation may be of interest to you and you may wish to comment on the

draft Plan

i
Corporate Direclor for Place: Andy Lowis w\uthend
Civic Centro ; Victorla Avanua : Scuthend-un-Sea : Essex 882 6ER 29..533
Customer Sendce Cantra: 01702 215000 : www.southand.gav.uk



ATlena a punlic worksnop
There are two public workshops planned on 21% January at the Laurei & Hardy Room, Park

Inn Palace, where members of the public can learn more about the Actlon Plan and shape
its content. '

* Public Workshop 1 — 21st January, 10:00-12:30
¢ Public workshop 2 - 21st January, 18:00-20:30

Here you will be able to find oul more about the SCAAP and how it affects you. You will
meet members of the planning team and your feedback will help shapsa our final proposals.

Commaent online
You can also submit comments vla our online system at this link: http:#/southend.jdi-

consult.net/.

You can send us your comments by selecting the relevant document then clicking on the
pen symbol next to the section of the document on which you wish to comment. Before you
submit comments for the first time, you wili need to register on the systam. This is a simple
process requiring a valid email address. If you are already registered on the online
consultation system, you can use the same login and do not need to re-register.

Other ways io have your say

Coples of the Response Form are also available online at www.southend.gov.uk/scaap and
from Southand Civic Centre, or on request by calling 01702 215408.

You can also have your say in the following ways:

= Visit your local library
« Visit the Southend Civic Centre
« Respond using a Response Form:
o via emall: ldf@southend.gov.uk
o Post: FAO Debee Skinner
Depariment for Place
Southend-on-Sea Borough Council
PO BOX 5557
Civic Centre
Victoria Avenue
Southend-on-Sea
Essax 552 6Z2F

Yours faithfully

Db,

Matthew Thomas Team Leader
Strategic Planning

Corporate Diractor for Pleca: Ardy Lawia wo\uthend
Civic Conlre ; Viclora Avenue @ Soulheng-cn-Sea - Essex 852 GER 9.0.5,.&..?

Cuslomar Service Conlie: 21702 275000 waw.southond,gov,ulk



Appendix 3

Wn: Mmm

"‘l" 'Mﬂwuowm

To: mmwwm
Ce: SalyHoRand@uouthend.gov.k; RobTinlingsouthend. gov,uk.
“_: Tm 15 Docamber 2015, 19:06

mmdﬁnMQrumMmpmmmrmprutmm

; '.'(Z
the r mhawm

—'g

-t ’-0 -
-

A

The ‘_ mmmhmmaydmznummymmnan«ofmmm

mmm we are now in complete
nd 36 coach spaces in Seaway currently.




<

Appendix 4

24 November 2016
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Disappointed by
seafront traders

I REFER to the article about the
plans for Seaway car park, in
Southend.

[ find the views of the seafront
traders quite disappointing. They
are fully aware of the planned
additional parking for both the sea
front and the town centre ,yet they
continually moan about a
perceived lack of parking.

Have they increased parking
provision on any of their planning
applications?

Yet they continue to moan about
this or that,

Southend town centre, High
Street and seafront need to be
reinvented and re-developed
otherwise they will go the same
way as other seaside towns and
end up with decay and economic
decline,

However, the traders only relate
to their own little world and not
the bigger picture.

In other words, the traders need
to stop their moaning and get
behind the people who want to see
Southend grow into an economic
powerhouse for jobs, housing,
leisure and retail facilities.

Clir RON WOODLEY

“.--'- n--‘
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<pauld56thompson@btinternet.com>

Cc: ClirTerry <ClIrTerry@southend.gov.uk>,
Mick Thwaites
<mick.thwaites@hotmail.co.uk>, Andrew
Lewis <AndrewlLewis@southend.gov.uk>
Subject: RE: March Traffic Surveys

Hi Paul

| wish you would stop bleating about this or that.
Did you do anything about supplying parking
parking for your customers or has adventure
Island on their plans. Well | am the trouble is you
either ignore the council plans or bury your head in
the sand.

You either want the town to re generate or decline
into oblivion.

The way you act and behave | believe it is the
latter

Ron
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Appendix 7

Southend Council scraps plans to convert
road into single-carriageway

SCUTHEND Council has U-turned on pians to overhaul the way traffic flows through the town
following a public backlash.

In order to maximise space for homes on the site of the new £300million Queensway estate, the
authority plans to get rid of Porters roundabout - which currently links both ends of
Southchurch Road and gives access to the seafront and Victoria Avenue.

The Queensway underpass, which is currently a dual carriageway, was set to be turned into a
singte carriageway - but the proposals have now been reversed.

It comes fotlowing objections from opposition counciilors and seafront traders, who feared
the changes would keep visitors away from the town and cause traffic chaos.

Tony Cox, Tory councillor responsible for transport, made a late amendment to areport before
itwent before a full council meeting.

He offered assurances that the road will remain a dual carriageway and that seafronttraders
and the Southend Business Improvement District {BID) will be given the opportunity to consult
on the final layout before itis signed off.

Mr Cox said: “This was prompted by representations that were made to me by other members
and seafront traders.

“When I was re-elected, | said | was going to do things differently - that is listening and taking on
board whatis said.

“If something isn’t right then of course we will address it. We all wantthe same thing.

“The plans will go through the council system and all 51 members will be able to input their
ideas.

“The seafront traders and BID will be able to consult on the traffic plans and the whole scheme
will be open to public consultation.”

Independent councillor Martin Terry, who was responsible for transportin the previous
administration, welcomed the announcement. He said: “This U-turn is very embarrassing for
the officers involved. They are running the show now unlike when we were in office. They
wanted to slip this through the back door and it’s only because | called it before full council that
this amendmenthas happened.”

Paul Thompson, chairman of the Seafront Traders Association, sat in the public gallery during
the meeting.

He said: “This was a move by officers to take power from elected members and the council put
astop to it. | want to thank the councillors from all parties who saw sense and decided to
amend the plans.

“lt sends a loud and clear message to officers that the business community will work against
the policies that will be detrimental to the town.”
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Southend-on-Sea Borough Council

Report of Deputy Cheetf Executives (Place and Prople)

o 4
Cabinet

on
28" March 2017

Repornt prepared By Cmma Cooney
Dwector of Regeneraton and Bussmess Development

Deller Quesnsway: Ptomotoqpu%lmaptm“ojoctm

Place Scrutiny Comuuttee
Executive Councillor: Councillor Ann Hofland
(Portioho Holder for Culture, Tournrsm and the Economy)
Part 1 Pubilc Agenda ltem

1. Purpose of Report
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procuternent stage 10 whenlfy o preferred partner(sh

12, iIn ordey 0 commencos procurement il s crnibcal that e Coundal 'aes an agised
postion of s expociohions of core cmeria for the projoct 1o shape the market's
rEspOnsa 3nd 10 ansure Tat the Council's ambitions for he Queansway Sits ane
Oefverad Puough the garneship. The repor! sels oul Those oilera Jd Seeks
Mambers” agraanent o tham

12 Ihe ropont detads 2 sones of processes that nood 10 be undestaken 1 order o
MERt Tha proposad procuramant timatabiae To anabis this 3 numbear of approvais
and ooiogaicd authontics are required and the roposts scoks Membors'
AGTaESMEnT 10 TMass

E

211 Thas the intention o acT as sanlor lander is agreasd and inciuded In the
procurement documentation while clearly stating that the Councel wall
assass tTha position ar the ime 10 ansure That this mests he Council's
Desl milerosis,

T DO S Suatiesl PIES T RO s T PR TEIY T Meon Nevne Thoas
e -

7

10




9.2. The draft transport layout n Appendix 2 (SBCC10384-126-SBC-QW-P-O101A-
A1) 18 proposed as the traffic layout for the site and Includes the folowing key
features:

31

¢ Rumvmdautmndamsbmdsexooptmmmmwswmm
Queansway to Southchurch Road
o Realgnment of the unoerm reducing the width 1o a wice sngle
camiageway (accomplished by the construction of 3 box culven), thus
2nabling the cowering of Lp t0150m for public reaimfandscaping.
o Adusiments to surounding road network to iake actount of abave
nmmoammm
The southem end of Sutton Road and closure of Lancaster Gardens
into and out of Southchurch Road to install new traffic signalised
junction.

*  New signalised unclion at Sulion Road’Southchurch Read through
development

= Reaigned one-way Ink between Soushchurch Road and Sutton Road.

¢ Reconfigured Southchurch Road and widenad Chichester Road (high
quality public realm design standards to allow pedastian permeablity
ncluang crossings depencent upon final masterpian desre inss).

*  Reconfigured Chichester Road/Short Street junchon to aliow additional
traffic movements in and out of Short Street. 4

o New access arrangements for 'Warnor Square and Tylers AvelYork Road
Ca¢ parks © permit accessiegress onto Queensway,

o Further localised adusiments 1o the highvway adjacent 10 the site for traffic
management purposes, & g. refocated bus stops, cycie route modifications,
speed mits.

¢ Further network management modfications to promote walking, cycing,
sgnage o car parks, and general grectionftounst signage 1o bettar improve
the connectivity of the site to the toan cenlre
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TOLHURST FISHER LLP
—

F O LI CITORH®S A

Trartadynr Houss, Netao Sineel
Southwnd-on-8aa, Essex 831 1EF
Trlnphone: 01702 352511

DX 2041 Soudhend
wavadolhurstilshencom

Emall: Clathomtoihurstiisher.cam

Strictly Private & Contidentlal e
.‘I‘f R Tlnliﬂ Cur Rk .CULSJS
Chief Exacutiva Dide: AR Kevsienbar 2018
Southend-en-Sea Borough Councll P 1708 1900

DX 2812

SOUTHEND

Dear Mr Tinlin,
Re: SCAAP Consultation

As the Senior Partners of one of the largest firm of soicitors leeally and as people who ara
casdy interasted in the future of the town we are witing o you an the subject of the
Soulhend Cenlrl Area Aclion Plan (SCAAP)

We would stad by saying that of couraa we ars fully supportive of the Council in its plsn to
carry out improvements 1o the Town Centre and tha areas near to the seafrant wokch is of

COUre= our graatest assat.

However, we do boliove that the inclusion n the plan lo caver the poesible redevelopment of
Seaway and Plaza Car Parks is a very retragrade step when we ane trying to encourage
moré people nto the tovn,

Wnist we clearly do enjoy the benefita of two mainina rail services fa and from Lendon
inevits bly tha majority of visitors tc ihe iown core by ¢ar and It Is essenbal that sufficlent
pa&ing 'z provided.

Wa uncerstand that the argumend is being pud fordard that by providing mere zar parking
spacae we ara 3imply arcouraging more people to drive into 1he Town Cenire bul in realiy

this is what is golng fo sapeen

We are of zourse aware that some of he Towns largest leisw e vperalons fegl very strongly
thas ihe emphasis on the plan shoud he mors towerds the developmant of the tourisn
Industry and, paricularly, with the ©ss of several sendce Industries cver the past years, the
importance of kelsure cannot be underestimated.

Tha final point we would make |8 vt the large numker of residental develogenenls urrantly

being planned in tha Town parking &iress i anly golng to bacome more of an issue and
whilst we are not necessarily advecating the extension of tne adsting parking arrangements,
we do believa that to pursue a poley which inevitebly is geing to lead to a reduction In the

Via clo hope thet thase
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Chambers of Commerce ERLHERIEMY

34a Star Lane
GREAT WAKERING
SS3OFF

13 QOctober 2018

Southend on Sea Barough Counai!
Clvic Cantre

Victoria Avenue

SOUTHEND ON SEA

S§62 6ER

Dear Cllr.

You will recall that | wrote to you In July regarding the Southend Central Area Action Plan (SCAAP). The
Chambers support the principles behlnd the SCAAP as, like you, we want to aee a healthy and vibrant economy
In 1he town that brings paople to visit In the summer months but also enaures that other aspects of the business
community are supported and encouraged to grows,

Wa do not befieve that the future of Southend's s=afront businesses and those based alsewhana in tha town are
mutually exclusive. Businesses choose to remain in, or relocate to, an area for a variety of reasons and
Increasingly lelsure facilitiee are of great Importance when making those decisions.

Similarly Southend has a long histocy of being a major seaside dastination, and for many people that is what it Is
known for vihether we like it or not. We sre concemex! therefore that the latest iteration of the SCAAP Is still
proposing to redevelop centain car parks, the most Important of which is Seaway.

W are not opposed fo regeneration in and around the fown cantre, towns that don't look to thair future are in
danger of 0ssifying and decaying as happened fo many seaside resorts sround the country, but vhers you have
a thriving tourism industry as Southend does it needs fo nurtured ard sustained, The removal of parking spaces
will not do that and will undoubtedly encourage potential visitors to look to go elsewhere to visit or stay.

We know that businesses, including Chamber members, who are direclly involved in these sectors have wrltten
to you independently to register their concemns and v trust that you will give them serlous coneideration when
considering the SCAAP at the full Council mesting on the 20", Yes, Southend has to continue to davelop end
move forward but not at the expense of one of its most important and historic set of businesses.

We would urge therefore that the Councll rejects the SCAAP In i’ current form and looks again at proposals to
redevelop 1he sites in question.

Yours sincarely

s “ 3
: g s
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Denlsc Rossiter
Chief Exaecutive Officer
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Havens

www. havens.co.ul

11/11/2016
Subject SCAAP

Dear Councillors,

At a recent SBTP executive meeting | heard issues raised and responses from the
Town Planning department on the critical issues concerning the Scaap.

As a company we have traded in the Southend Borough since 1901 and have seen
many changes not just physical and social in Southend but in Business terms too.

Let me give you my own personal thoughts on the town of which we are all very proud.
Over the last 5/10 years Southend Council, supported by many agencies has managed
to attract more funding than many other areas and some great developments have
taken place.

| believe the strength of Southend is in our Tourism, Leisure, Culture, Arts and
Education. Sadly as a retailer, it is not a retail destination and given Chelmsford’s recent
Bond Street development | think you will find it hard to knock them off the perch as the
counties top town centre shopping destination. John Lewis are the anchor and with that
other adjacencies like Jo Malone, The White Company and other luxury/ mid market
retailers have the confidence to support the development.

What retailers need is footfall and there is no magic wand to achieve this apart from
having the Shops and business that people want to visit.

| therefore firmly believe that Tourism which is the art of bringing in non resident visitors
is the key to the success and regeneration of our town.

People clearly will visit our seafront and the more we do to enhance that with
Restaurants, Cafes, Attractions, Music, Fireworks, Car Shows, Street Food Markets,
Craft Beer, Museum, the more they will come for the day.

Once they are here you then have half a chance of them percolating around the rest of
the Borough. This tourist pound then revitalises our local economy and in tumn local
businesses will see the benefits.

The other key is keeping Adventure Island on board. | know Philip Miller and | recognise
that his direct approach can be challenging for committee orientated Council decision
making, but at the end of the day he has invested significant amounts of money at great
risk to his company in the Tourism market which | do not reckon anyone else would
have had the resources, capability nor tenacity to do.

Adventure Island is the focal point and if | were the Council | would have someone
directly consulting with him and facilitate where reasonably possible his future
investment.

Havens Contracts — 1387140 Hambet Court Road Westeliff on Sen Esses S50 TLW
Fol:01702 342757 Fav:BI702 43778 emallinigel@ bayens.eo.uk
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Havens

www. hiavens.co.nk

At the SBTP executive meeting he publically intimated that he was going to stop
investing in the town which is potentially disastrous for the key driver going forward.

My understanding is that his main gripe is car parking and road infrastructure. As a
business man | have to tell you that car parking is critical to the success or failure of any
project and investment when you want to attract consumers. It is the oxygen. Rather
than be car unfriendly we need to look at practical solutions of recognising that the car
is vital to the success of the projects, it brings the footfall to us.

Bond Street in Chelmsford created an additional 288 car parking spaces underground.
Look at Bluewater and Lakeside built around car parks. Free to boot! That is what
potential visitors and customers expect and if it is not available they will go elsewhere.
Sadly we only have to look at our own travel and parking habits.

Far from reducing car parking space, consideration must be given to how much extra
parking might be required given a Iift in visitor numbers and the location is also critical -
Lazy UK Adult will not want to have to walk too far

Itis unrealistic to think we can change people’s travelling habits, it is reasonable to hope
that some might use the trains and by all means this should be encouraged,

Itis very difficult to compare Southend'’s connectivity with many other towns or Cities.
Few have just one direction of entry in our case from the West.

Another major issue s sign posting. We should have sign posting on the A127 and the
A13. Large brown signs directing people to our magnificent facilities should start at the
boundary and follow on consistently along those two roads. It will serve both as a
directional aid and importantly market the attractions to the visitor.

Please listen to the local businesses., it is us who know what potentially will and will not
work commercially in the town and the requirements to facilitate this.

Working in partnership will lead to the successful regeneration of our town. The start
has been positive let's carry on the good work together,
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14" October 2016

Dear Councifior
It is with an element of desperation that Paul Thompson Denise Rossiter and | write to you

We understand that this Thursday the 20" you will be deciding on either agreeing or not the SCAAP
report.

The ramifications for the seafront are seismic if you get this wrong.

We have already witnessed the predetermined sheep-like voting at the scrutiny committee by the
current administration,

They have/wilt tell you all sorts of reasons why you must support it now without delay; they will
even try and tell you that they have taken expert advice on the subject to verify thelr arrogance

Let me tell you about these so called experts,

Apart from costing a fortune (somebody should ask how much they have cost) these” Insultants” do
not have a clue about seafronts or tourism having had no experience working on either.

However it was interesting to hear the officers swear black was blue in their support of these non
entities at Scrutiny, How can these duplicitous officers look in the mirror in the moring?

These same officers who, | quote” if you create more car- parking it will make it busier” (Southend
on Sea Borough Council’s Head of Planning and Transport) witnessed by the BID board.

Or another classic from the councils Group Manager for Strategic Planning and Transport Policy
*Only twenty five percent of your customers come by car”| again witnessed by the 81D board,
Honestly you can't make it up talk about the lunatics running the asylum!

We have our own irrefutable survey that cost just a few quid by the way, that is conclusive in its
findings of the dire shortage of parking all the way through the season. | might have charged the
council about ten bob if they had asked,

We hear.suggestions of tourism and parking strategies, nothing like slamming the stable door after
the horse has bolted, why not complete them first and put them in the SCAAP if they are to have
real meaning?

| personally have never experienced so much anti —seafront feelings in over forty years of trading |
have always known that all councils have never really been interested In tourism although they have
paid lip service to us.

For example look at the proposed Turncoat development which will result in the loss of the Seaway
car park.

02 ' OB




all negotiations secretly conducted behind closed doors with a recommendation to go ahead totally
based on Savills the estate agents advice!
| have had to at my own expense emplay a London team of lawyers to extract the terms of what we
know is a shabby deal for the ratepayers.

| belleve that the indecent haste put on this SCAAP report by officers and the Inner sanctum has a
connection to this con,

*There is something rotten ir the state of Denmark”.

If that development proceeds it will lead to the extinction of my famity business,

In fact | doubt if any officer or member understands the difference between tourism and leisure,

For example cinemas are not tourism by any stretch of the imagination they are leisure for local
people no more than that same applies to restaurants, Blocks of flats such as the proposed Plaza
monstrosity have no connection to tourism at all but have been sold as such by your officers.
However when | offer genuine tourism solutions which attract visitors to Southend such as a
cracking Pier scheme and brilliant Sealife extension | am treated like a leper In comparison to the red

carpet treatment of non tourism prejects as in the two above,

We hope that the follow my leader syndrome will not succeed in pushing this sham forward and 1am
asking the brave members either out of or in the Ruling administration to stand up and e counted.

Anything other than that will mean the begirning of the end for tour’sm in Southend 1 am afraid.
Or perhaps that’s the real agenda here?

Maybe It's time to come clean and tell us what you really want? Would you like to reclaim the town
for the resldents? If so let’s start building flats on Adventure Island ASAP.

I'm easy either way property development is fast bucks for me with little rsk and no real work. Just
be honest for once | need guidance and or reassurance.

Margate's Dreamland needs help right now no doubt they would appreciate my companies’
achievements and encourage us forward if you want rid of me.

Love to All

) -

el
Philip Miller M.B.E

Executive Chalrman
Stockvaie Group of Companies
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SKARCHITECTS

Dear Countillor
Re; Southend Central Area Action Plan (SCAAP)
Further to the P'ace Scrutiny Committee of Monday 107 Octaber.

We have been asked to forward the following comments from The Stockvale Group for your
consideration, We've alse been asked to be very c'ear of Stackvale's intention cf presenting this
position to the Planning Inspector at the Examination Public programmed for early sprirg next year.

As vou ¢an see from the detall and severity of concern there is a vast difference between the Councils
understanding between Tourism and Leisure and the impact of the proposed SCAAP on the Tourlst
eronomy and Sea Front businesses.

We trust this will be of assistance in your deliberations at the farth coming full counci! meeting on 207
October,

Should you have any queries or comments please feel free to contact us,

If recent events are anything to go oy (Place Scrut'ny meeting 10™ Octoher 2016) it could be the case
that some of you have decided that tourism in no longer important to Southend?

if that is the case, then say so, let's nct continue to play charades- a step towards signing the death
sentence for Llourism s for you te vote the SCAAP theaugh, at full council on Thursday 20" October

2016,
How anyone of the varlous cabals that meet in dark smoke-filled rooms, deep 'n the bowels of the

Civic Centre can think that che ‘The SCAAP' {Southend Central Area Action Plan) 's going to do anything
positive for this town is beyond us- they must be living in ‘cloud cuckeo land'l

The officers will have you krow that they used experts, authoritles, so called specialists to carry out
the data col ection/surveys to support whatever theory they want to promulgate. Do they know best,
have they ever worked in a seaside town, de they have businesses here and dao they live here? The
answer is definitely no!

The reason we collect evidence, research particular issues, is for the democratically elected members
to make informed- cholces for the good of the town-how you intend to do this based on

such a crude document is anyone's guess.

| believe you the decision makars will make a big mistake if you ignore the strong emotional
attachment many have for Southend as a seaside resort- over many years and the town still dogs bring
affordable pleasure to many, because it <till is part of cur culture and hertage, many of us wish to
protect,

Don't you follow the crowd as we witaessed on Monday, with mindless sheep towing the party line
and voting 1o allow a totally flawed document to continue its journey.

There are many recent declsions with regard to plarn ng, Seaway being cne that have been taken in
secret, when in the ‘public interest’ they should have been exposed to the court of publc opinion to
decide if they are best for us,

tam sure we have zll had enough of others telling us what is best, and as with "Brexit’ is It not time for
all stakeholders ta take charge of our cwn destiny and ensure we have a say as to how we want
Seuthend to look in the future.

ARCHITECTURE PLANNING URBAN DESIGN

SKASCHMTECTS LIMITED 853-085 LONCON ROAD WESTCLIFF ON 55A ES3SEX 83093Z
T 0 702 500 250 E InfoRexarchitexia.couk W skarcnltecis.couk

RESISTEAID SO NS aMvs HEWE ento vt WO MiEss
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SKARCHITECTS

There seerns to bz a push towards the gentrification of Southend (plenty saying we need more culture-
what does that mean?} away from the broad base appeal Scuthend has, as somewhere that
epitomises our national identity-since the nineteenth century enjoying a fun day out, with the family,
at the seasidel

We hear on many occasions, anc read in various documents the need to ‘change perceptions',
Presumably these purveyors of good taste feel that Southend represents garish and shoddiness,
evidenced by everyone wearing kissme-quick hats and string vests, exposed tattooed arms, whilst
chomping their way through viregar soaked fish and chips?

These lesser human belngs (who actually lock forward to a day at the <easide) and on those fun packed
days abstaln from loaster thermidor anc caffe tatte shoulc not be sneered at!

This does not mean we can’t have a vibrant, creative environment with modern restaurants and music
venues, theatres etc in proximity te high quality attracticns, sideshows, fun park, beach, lagoon, cafes
otel

We have a great opportunity to have this debate and ensure our decislon makers take Southend in a
direction the majority want to go in (democracy), and avoid making mistakes that will have severe
consequences for years to comel There is an appreciation that decisiens have to be made across a
vast number of competing demands and requirements. What businesses within the SCAAP area
{resort-seafront} ask is that although the seafront is contiguous with the high street and other areas,
it Is unique in terms of its siznificance to the local economy and does need careful consideration.

Itis also worth mentioning, there Is a need to understand the nuances that differentiate the terms
‘Tourism’ and ‘Leisure’, which we believe are misunderstood. ‘Leisure’ facllitles {e.g. cinemas,
sports facilities) generally provide the local community, whereas “tourism’ facilities provide for
visitors from out of town. Clearly there is some cross-over between the two, but it is important
that the distinction is properly understood, when considering development in the different areas
defined within the SCAAP, It is our submission that there s clearly a need to provide activities,
facilities and resources which are avai'able to our local commurity, but here is aiso the neec to
think carefully about high quality attractions required to complement and build on what we
already have 'n the resort area of the seafront. They need to appeal to cay visitors {'day visitors
quite often turn into stay visitars’) and tourists [those w10 are visiting Southend from outside the
areaj. We belleve there is an urgent need to tighten or achieve greater precision and understanding
in the way that key tourism/leisure terms are used within local planning documents including the
SCAAP!

As local born and bred businesses it is certainly our desire to see Southend grow and promote its
tourism offer In order to bring to the town mare year-round visitors and in doing so encourage us to
further reinvest in high quality attractions. it is therefore fundamental that the SCAAP Is a ‘sound’ Plan
and that all policies work together to achleve this aim. We alse belleve tourism Is a key theme and
should be a priority across all policles, The SCAAP has identified key sites [mostly carparss) for
regeneration, the most important being Seaway. it is essential that any such development shou'd no;
undermine businesses in the resort fseafront area. In the current iteration of the SCAAP, this will
ceértainly be the case unless amended. If visitors cannot access high quality, convenlently —located car
parks, with easy access to the seafront altractions, then this will significantly undermine the
businesses that form the basis of Southends appea’. This capacity must be able to accommaodate
visitors on the buslest days,

ARCHITECTURE PLANNING URBAN DESION

SKARCHITECTS LIMITED 053-895 LONDON AQAD WESTCLIFF ON SEA ESSEX S$306SZ
T 702 509 250 E infa@ekarchlitacls,couk W sknrchitocta ok
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SKARCHITECTS

Sauthend Is an iconlc seaside destinatian of choice, in close proximity to Londen and as such is a
distinctive ard unique destination that requires distinclive p'anning policles. It is our opinion, based
on much research, analysls and careful consideration that the proposed SCAAP fuils all the required
criteria as set out in the ‘National Planning Policy Feamework' [NPPF) for it to be considered sound.

It is our view that the soundness test required by national policy will be the subject of much discussion
over coming months-Place Scrutiny, Cabinet, Full council, further cansultation (court cf public opinian-
local papers jetc between now and the planning inspecters examinalion In public next year,

We certainty believe the collection of evidence, using the VMS system |full of inaccuracies flaws and
misrepresentation) and the surveys |carried out on wet days and during storm Xatie} that make up the
bulk of Justification within tae SCAAP will fail to impress anyone that the strategy has been produced
pasitively, ar Is Justified by a sound evidence base. It is certainly cur contention Lhat the data is
inaccurate to start with- therefore the conclusions are wrong and thus the policles anc
information provided in the transport and parking section of the SCAAP are not to be relled on
(i.e. not 'effective’). The SCAAP document therefere is unsound against most of the soundness
criteria in the NPPF.

As elected members of the touncil you need to dec'de if you are nappy that such 2 critical
document for the future of this town will be a'lowed to ¢ontinue its journey knowing it is
fundamentally and technically incorrect? Or will you instruct officers to work with seafront traders
to develop a SCAAP that protects the tourism ‘ndustry, an which a significant part of Southend's
economy relies?

In conclusion, as the NPPF states, it is imperative that all the businesses, tlectad Members and Officers
of Sauthend Borough Councii work tagether to build on the success already enjoyed by Soutaend, In
making us the destination of choice ‘or visitors and tourlsts, now and for years to come!

Yours Sincerely

Kind r§zards
-~

Steven KeRrovy BA [Hons) Dip A8 ARB RIBA

On behalf of The Stockvale Grou

ARCHITECYURE PLAMNING URBAN DESION

SKOPCHITECTS LIMITED £83- 055 LONDON ROAD WEBTCLIFF ON SEA E3BEX 8530 85Z
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:RickardLuckin 7 Netson Srest

Southend cn Sea
Essex
251 1EH
voeny rickardluckin.co.uk
T OLY02 347771
The Councillors F: 01702 330951
Southend on Sea Borauch Council
Civic Centre
Victoria Avervie
Southend on Sea
kEssex
SSZ kR

Qur raf: STOC1IAWIGHOSRIA

19 Ocrober 2016
Dear Councillors

SCAAP
[ am writing as a senior director of Rickard Luckin 1td, the largest independent eccountancy firm In Essex,

I care passfonately about Southend and 1 have spent my entire profussiona’ life working here represent'ng
local bus'nesses.

Soutkend has a lorg history of being s major seaside destinat'on but this Is In danger due to the current
issues surrounding car parking. The SCAAP reépont, nevertheless, proposes the redavelopment of certaln car
parks including Seaway. My view is that this is foolhardy (I have already witten questioning the bora fides
of proposed development partners),

1 am not opposed 1o regenerstion — the town must look {0 Tts future, We must avoid degereraticn arl
decay. The removal of parking spaces will not assist the regeneration procoss,  Potential visitors wil be
d'scouraged and many of our clients will suffer financially as a result.

| can assure you that we are in the privileged position of speaking to and understanding many diverse
businessas in the town. [ have listenced to their concerns regarding SCAAP and | am concorned thal tThis will
nows go through "on the nad® withaut what we would refer to as proper cue disigence being conductec in 2
transparent manner,

The SCAAP containe little content on tourism. 1 remain to be convinced ragarding the bona fides of the
survey organisation or, Indeed, the basis of their traffic survey.

Rizeard Luckin 5 1 tading nme of Rizkard Luckin Uerlbed *Dncorepaesing Aisd Luck s Hirited and Rickand Kean Limited
Fachoaed Lixchde Limited Ie regiateves o Eragfand sttt Comansy ho 10045360 srd Megbitgned 01528 JUA0LR2 Hzuse Waloron L3 Chres'od, Faee OM1IEY
Negfebeend te carry =n 3 ban® e the UG 273 mgudeser ko 4 rarnge il Ivastaraans b 73 20da bt Oy Ihe Irariute of Chaved Acccularls b faglng aned Waes
MBI Wrdimde B3 schen ol Irdepedzed e L 13w ascondirg s coninddeog s M Vo d: des col Axerherd
INVESTORS PIatEe 977 SE00E Id BE earhat P are 031 a0 ieserelicnal peatien b, Bacy ey Tun s 0 spanie 0 Tare
mgiworldwice,
-

IN PECPLE SNy I0d o Iher MGHUWorowde sor ey membe: Fim steezly swypcoa bbb A tle aiidie, wark o2 ot
NS 0 20 ocher el fom Sor reare koaralien @ vwvang e sk conagd

LEa1my B bslHo B thdnkad B Swhed A
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iRL

I believe that the absence of a sound and coherent strategy covering the areas of Tourism and Packing
render the SCAAP impotent in terms of its aim to regenerate and develcp. At the very least its adoption
should be defayed pending transparent debate and due diligence.

Yours faitivfully

Pra

WG/Gould
Director

DOE: 0102 606828
Emait billgould @rickardiuckincouk

LSAI004 Ragt 2ol
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Dear Counclllor,

| am writing to you regarding my extreme concern at Southend Council's on-going
policy of drastically reducing car parking availability for residents and wvisitors within
Cantral Southend and the Seafronl. As a rosident Southend Councils parking policy
is clearly detrimental to our best interests, and will have a disastrous effect cn the

business community.

The Central Southend Seafront has moved from & resort that catered almost entirely
for the vizlor to a modern resort which caters equally for the residant. | was
chairman of the business sactor for leisure and tourism from 1887 until my retiremeant
from office in 2005, | have many fond memories of working with Councillors and
Officers, some of whom are still in office today and for whom | have the highast
regard. | simply cannot understand the logic of the change of car parking policy
which has such a negative effect on the business community, including the business
sactor of our Town Centre,

In the early part of the millennium Southend Council recognised that need for more
parking spaces for residents and visitors which use the ssafront. They designated
Farringdon Road car park for altemative parking and this included excellent
integrated signage. | recall being told by a Council Officer that there was a marked
increase in the use of Faringdoen on fine days. In other words the system worked
and was abviously required.

In 2011 Farringden was demolished and no replacement parking was provided 18
maonths later out of interest | drove around the Town and discoverad to my horror the
signs where still directing people to Farringden a now non-existent car park. Imaging
bringing your family to Southend and being treated in such a disgraceful way: would
you come again? When | pointed this out to the Council the signs were changed
diracting people to the town centra spaces. This made it more difficult for shoppers
to find a parking space, to the detriment of the High Street business community.

The following is a list of parking spaces that you and your predacessors have voted
to lose without replacemant:

¢ Tha Piar Hill devalopment.
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« The Cily Baach schema, which is the development befwesen the Pler and the

Kursaal,
« Cyole fanes East and West of the Pler, plus those lost due fo the Clifts

slippage.

Marine Plaza now has planning penmission for 282 flals, with an allecation of one car
parking space per flat, and only 10 spaces for the commarcial &lement to cater
visitors, employees and contractors ete? 1 live on the Garrlsen which is a mixture of
mogtly one, twa and thrae bedroom properties. Dnve hera anytime and despitc the
Garrison having excellent undercover parking you will find a considerable nurmber of
viaitor's cars and many commarcial vehicles parked. Marine Plaza will have 10
spaces only?

Az a direct resull of the chronic shortage of parking in the Marine Plaza the Ward
Councillors rightly protected the residents’ intsrests by arranging parking permits.
This gives & clear indication that you and your colleagues are well aware that the
bdarine Plaza's car parking Is insufficisnt.

| now come to Seaway car park with a capacily of 661 spaces, not 450 as Council
Officers would have you believe, The proposed redeveloprnent will see a loss of a
further 211 spaces plus the further spaces taken up by customers using the new
development. This as you know is the main car park for those wishing to visil the
seafront and It should net be overlooked. |t is also used by residents wishing to use
ihe Tawn Centre. | arn told Tyler's Avenue and all car parks in Cantral Southend are
considered as potential development sites.

| hope you wor't mind me saying that all the evidence suggesls thal much of the
present Council policy Is Officer led. | have spoken to several of your colleagues
and have been struck by their limited knowledge and understanding of the reasons
for the complata change of parking paolicy or il in fact what and where future car
parking faciliies will be. My view has been reinforced by learning that your Cabinet
has delegated decision making powers to a single Commitiee Member and a few
Officers, which was what the Cabinct did In 2013 with regard 1o the Seaway
developmant. The problem is that this may rasult in less monitering and bypass
most Councillors ability to review and challenge large projects such as Seaway, this
removes the necassary need for scrutiny and transparency.  This cannct be in the
interast of the residents as alected membears get less say untll such proposals come
te the Development Contral Committee.  Only then de a limited number of Members
get sight of it and generally the majority party will vole it thraugh, Pearsonally |
bellave tha failure to provide a car parking space at the point of destination is & majar
reason for the roads becoming clogoed.
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| am asking you please to ensure that the Council publish in its entirety its parking
policy for now and the future, in particular the rationale for drastically reducing car
parking levels. Do our High St businesses nat have enough difficulties with online
and out of town shopping without having a council that is further driving their
custormers even mare in that direction?

| have twice attended planning meetings this year and at each meeting a Senior
Council Officer has stated that car parks cause congestion because they attract
more people to our town. How strange. | thought that we needed to attract people
to our town to create wealth. The hest way of freeing roads up is to ensure that there
is a parking space at the point of destination. It would seem that this is the reason
why many of the town's parking spaces have been removed without replacemant or
explanation. Is this policy on the instruction of councillors or is it a CASE OF THE
TAIL WAGGING THE DOG?

Finally, may | respectfully ask you to consider the following:

Do you really believe it is in the best interests of our residents and the financial
wealth of our town that Southend council go out of its way to make parking in the
town centre and seafront increasingly difficult. It is one thing endeavouring to
persuade residents to use public transport by an improved service, but to remove
choice is undemocratic. Do you think you would have the support of your ward
residents?

Yours sincerely

John Barber Shoebury Garrison

Johnbarber13@btinntemet.com




Appendix 10

il
Results from Fossetts/Seaway survey

[ all

Results from our recent business survey which is on the agenda for discussion at tomorrows mecting.

NUMBER OF BUSINESSES FOSSETTS FARM SEAWAY SEAWAY CODE
A - 40%; | A-Suppurt as Stands
YES-28% |
B - No in Current State, Yes if increased
121 B - 46t | parking
MO - T2%

C - 145 C-XNo

Alison Dewey
BID MANAGER

OUR HIGH STREET NEEDS YOU

It's in your hands...

There are several new developments predicted for Southend in 2016. Part of the BID’s remit is to represent you the
Levy Payer.
We really need to know what you think about the following two applications due to be
submitted to Southend Borough Council.

MAKE YOUR VIEW COUNT

We've already formulated your response email. Please just follow this | ink to select your
preferences hello@southendbid.com

1. Fossetts Farm Development
New stadium for Southend United Football Club with an out of town Retail Park (off Eastern Avenue)
Planning application to include;
35 retail units, 12- screen Cineworld, 10 restaurants, 240 apartments in three tower blocks, 134-bedroom
hotel, Entertainment Plaza
1000 free retail parking spaces (an extra 800 spaces on Match Days)
Would you support this development which could draw investm ent and current National Retailers away from
our high street?
Yes | No

2. Redevelopment of Seaway car park
Plans to develop Seaway car park into a £50m Leisure Park
Planning application to include;
10 screen cinema, 80 room hotel, 12 restaurants, other sporting / leisure facilities
480 space car park (a reduction to the existing provision by 25 coach spaces and 9 car spaces)
Which statement most applies to you?
a) | support the Seaway development as it stands
b) 1 do not support the development in its current state, however | would support it if the proposal significantly
Increased parking provision
c) | do not support this development
Please email us (by following the link) no later than
Tuesday 12 January 2016 hello@southendbid.com
Thank you in advance for your time and attention
We will come back to you in due course

Separator

Footer centre
Company number: 8346559, registered in England.
Registered address: 7 Nelson Street, Southend on Sea, Essex, SS1 1EH

26



27



